
           

   
 

 

Dear President Donald Trump, 
 
I am a pro-life American who supports a national law to protect life starting at the moment of conception 

because I reject prejudice against innocents no matter their age, sex, race, stage of development, parental 

income, perception of abilities, or the events of their conception. I was extremely concerned when the New 

York Times released an article named, “Trump Privately Expresses Support for a 16-Week Abortion Ban,” 

on February 16th. 
 
The Pro-Life Generation (including Students for Life Action and Students for Life of America) works with 

young people on over 1,400 campuses every day, who know the truth that science has made clear: Human 

life begins at conception. Over 2,362 babies are aborted every day in America. That’s over 862,000 every 

year or 100 in the last hour alone. Each of those abortions ended a unique human life, worthy of love and 

respect, entitled to life, and to be treated with dignity. 
 
You see, from the moment of fertilization, every single feature about that new human being already exists 

in a set of new, unique, unrepeatable DNA. Within the first 18 days (about 2.5 weeks), a preborn baby 

develops blood vessels and initial brain development. By around only 21 days, her heart will develop 

enough to start beating. Preborn babies in the first trimester are constantly on the move, using their tiny 

arms and legs. Then, at week 11, she opens and closes her mouth and fists. The development of a growing 

human is as fast as it is incredible. 

 

The Centers for Disease Control states that more than 9 in 10 abortions are committed in the first trimester. 

A 16-Week Abortion Prevention Act would allow for more than 9 in 10 abortions. That’s why it is time for 

you, former President Donald Trump, to fully recognize that humanity, and call on Congress to protect the 

lives of preborn children from conception onward, as many states now do.  
 
The Life at Conception Act (H.R. 431) would allow the United States of America to AVOID the continued 

tragedy that many states now face—a framework of laws that currently allow abortions of viable babies 

through all nine months of pregnancy for any reason. You have an opportunity to be part of a movement to 

end the violence of abortion, declare no more deaths will occur on your watch, and encourage other 

countries to follow the lead you set by declaring that the pro-abortion lobby does not have the last word in 

the United States. 
 
Please speak out for life, former President Donald Trump. Thank you for your consideration. Students 

for Life Action will keep me updated on what you do next. 
 
Sincerely, 
[Your Name] 


